VICTORIA COLLEGE BELFAST

(incorporating Richmond Lodge School)

Day Care 

Settling in Policy
1.
Rationale:

Victoria College Day Care is committed to promoting high quality education by employing and supporting staff who will work with a high degree of commitment and professionalism in a healthy and safe environment.  The purpose of this policy and accompanying procedures is to establish a clear framework for ‘settling in’ new children within the Day Care Setting.
2.
Aims and Objectives:
1. To work closely with parents and carers.
2. To support all children in the move from home, family and familiar people, into the new community of Victoria College Day Care.

3. To help all children make a strong attachment to their key person.

4. To ensure that all children feel secure and confident in Victoria College Day Care.

5. To provide support to parents and carers with any difficulties that might arise during the settling in period.
3.
Procedures:
Victoria College Day Care endeavours to ensure that all children settle in confidently to the Day Care setting. All parents and carers will be invited to attend an Induction meeting in the Summer term before their child is due to commence their placement. Each child will also be invited to attend play and stay afternoons during the Summer term to help them become familiar with the environment, staff and other pupils. 

A staggered intake will take place at the beginning of the academic term to allow all children time to settle in. Within the first week of term, all parents will be invited to a ‘Meet the Teacher’ evening. Parents and carers will also be invited to attend a ‘Settling in’ meeting during the Autumn term where a ‘Settling in’ record will be shared with parents and carers. 
Victoria College Day Care operates an ‘open door policy’ so that all staff can work in partnership with parents and carers to help children settle in each morning. If parents have any concerns or worries they can speak to the Day Care Manager, Deputy Day Care Manager or any of the staff at VCB Day Care about their child.

5.
Review and Evaluation:
The policy will be reviewed at least once a year by the Board of Governors.  The policy will be kept under review by senior members of staff who will keep Governors informed of any difficulties that may arise.
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